
Resolution on the Institutional, Economic, Social, and Security Crisis in Colombia

Under  the  government of  Gustavo Petro,  the country  is  facing  an  alarming institutional  decline,  a
weakening  economy,  increasing  insecurity,  and social  tensions  that  threaten  national  stability.  The
increasingly authoritarian actions of the government are eroding democracy and the rule of law, placing
the country’s future at great risk. Therefore, the IDC-CDI calls for the following:

To  denounce  the  institutional,  economic,  social,  and  security  crisis  caused  by  the  government  of
Gustavo  Petro,  whose  mismanagement  has  plunged the  country  into  instability  and distrust  in  its
institutions. The policies and practices adopted by the current government have weakened democratic
foundations, affecting the well-being of millions of Colombians.

To condemn the systematic judicial and political persecution directed against opposition leaders, who
are victims of fabricated legal processes intended to silence and exclude them from the political arena.
These practices represent a blatant violation of the right to opposition and constitute a direct attack on
democratic values.

To firmly reject the ongoing attacks against the free and independent press in Colombia, orchestrated
by the government of Gustavo Petro to intimidate, censor, and silence critical voices. These acts of
repression infringe on fundamental rights and aim to eliminate freedom of expression, an essential
element of democracy.

To highlight the evident weakening of democracy under the regime of Gustavo Petro, who has shown a
clear  intention  to  concentrate  power,  undermining  the  separation  of  powers  and  attempting  to
manipulate institutions for his own purposes. These actions are aimed at perpetuating a system that
diverges from democratic principles.

To  urge  the  international  community  to  condemn  the  authoritarian  practices  of  the  Colombian
government and to express support for democratic institutions, civil  society, and opposition leaders
who fight to preserve freedom and human rights in Colombia. It is vital that the global community does
not remain silent in the face of the democratic deterioration occurring in the country.

To reaffirm the IDC-CDI’s commitment to the defense of democracy, human rights, and freedom of the
press, and to firmly support those in Colombia working to restore respect for democratic order and
institutional integrity. The IDC-CDI is committed to being a steadfast voice against abuses of power and
threats to democracy in the region.

To demand that international forums, take strong measures to pressure the Colombian government to
comply with international standards of human rights, civil liberties, and democratic processes. The IDC-
CDI urges the implementation of sanctions and diplomatic mechanisms that promote transparency,
respect for the opposition, and freedom of expression in the country.
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